

Tarmac JDP Association of SA

Newsletter

March 2015



Hi,

Welcome to the March Newsletter.

New Excel

We are now the proud owners of yet another Excel! At the moment, it's easier to use another car rather than track down a replacement motor for Scottie and do the engine swap. 1999 Red 2 door, Twin Cam Manual with 200,000km on the clock. I did take some photos last night, however, they weren't very good and everyone has seen a red Excel before. Pete & I spend last night removing the interior. The roof needs to be repainted and Pete suggested we paint the roof white like a Mini Cooper S. We will be transferring the suspension and interior parts over from "Scottie – The Silver Turd Bullet" (yes, we have renamed Scottie). Let me know if you are able to help any night of the week or over Easter weekend. We need a name for the new car and I'm no good at naming cars. Email me with your suggestion as I've been banned from naming anymore cars!

Peter Hall Memorial - 6 Hour Modern Regularity Relay

We will be entering a team in the 6 hour relay on May 3rd. Contact me if you want to be part of the 2015 team, either competitor or management. Entry forms and sup regs are on the MSCA website. If you are interested, e-mail our team manager Sue (James A's Mum) Glasson susanm872@gmail.com

It was great to see James Arneric competing in the MSCA Sprint last weekend to prepare for the 6hr, reducing his lap times and getting very close to 1.40. Well done!

MSCA driver training day

The MSCA in conjunction with the Alfa Club will be running a driver training day on Saturday 30th May 2015. Click here for more details. The day is about teaching car control and developing techniques to prevent or lessen the effects of unforeseen situations on the road. Please note that this day has nothing to do with racing.

















2015 People's Choice Community Lottery

The JDP will be part of the 2015 People's Choice Community Lottery.



Click on the Image to the left to buy your tickets. <u>150 prizes worth</u> a total of \$360,000

For every \$2 ticket sold, our club will receive \$2, Tickets are \$2 each and we retain 100% of all proceeds

which we generate through the sale of both paper and online tickets. People's Choice and their partners meet all the costs associated with prizes, promotional material, advertising, printing of tickets, and coordinate all administrative essentials such as distribution, licensing, and statutory requirements - leaving participating organizations clear of any cost.



Tickets purchased online before 30 April 2015 will go into the draw to win the **early bird prize** – a Hyundai i20 worth \$16,188 (drawn 13 May 2015). That's a fantastic opportunity to win this great prize. Of course, paper Lottery tickets will be still be issued from 1 May 2015, and both online and paper tickets will be on sale until 18 September. The draw will take place on 20 October 2015. Don't forget to share the link on social media.

CAMS introduces new Licence Cards

As of this month CAMS will begin to introduce new licence cards to CAMS licence holders. The cards will ultimately replace the current pass book sticker licences over the coming years as the new cards are rolled out. Click here-to-more-details.

Coming events

11th April Come'n'try Hillclimb @ Collingrove 12th April Winter Cup Hillclimb @ Collingrove 12th April Superkart/Mod Reg @ Mallala

3rd May 6hr Relay @ Mallala

If you have any questions, let me know.

Cheers, Darren 0412 823 171















